
CHABOT-LAS POSITAS COMMUNITY COLLEGE DISTRICT 
 

September 20, 2016 
 
 

Agenda Item:  4.8 
 
Subject:   Approval of Agreement – Stanford ValleyCare Health System for the Nursing 

Program, Chabot-Las Positas Community College District, Chabot College 
  
 
Background: Through a Memorandum of Understanding with ValleyCare Health System 
(Hospital) and the District, first approved in March 2003 by the Board of Trustees, the colleges 
and district of the Chabot-Las Positas Community College District have participated in a 
collaborative education working relationship in response to the local shortage of qualified 
registered nurses. Requirements of the nursing program are for students to gain clinical 
experiences outside the standard classroom setting. 
 
As a contribution to community health education, Stanford ValleyCare Health System would like 
to continue providing students in the Chabot College Nursing Program the opportunity to gain 
practical clinical experiences at their facilities. By a separate agreement, Stanford ValleyCare 
Health System also continues its offering of practical clinical experience to Chabot College and 
Las Positas College students  in academic and experiential learning programs such as, but not 
limited to, medical reception, emergency medical technician, paramedic, health and human 
services, accounting, marketing, business, computer science, engineering and transfer sciences.   
 
The term of this agreement begins September 1, 2016.  Please note that this agreement, as well as 
the other one being presented for clinical experience continues a long-standing arrangement, but 
identifies the new organizational name of Stanford ValleyCare Health System, and replaces any 
prior agreements citing ValleyCare Health System.  
 
Recommended Action:  That the Board of Trustees approves the proposed agreement with 
Stanford ValleyCare Health System for the Nursing Program, Chabot-Las Positas Community 
College District, Chabot College beginning September 1, 2016 and continuing on a year to year 
basis unless terminated by either party.  It is further recommended that the Board authorize the 
Vice Chancellor, Business Services, to execute the proposed agreement on behalf of the District. 
 
 
 
 
 
Submitted: Krista R. Johns/Date  Approved: Jannett N. Jackson/Date 
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